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OFFICE OF THE BROOKLYN BOROUGH PRESIDENT

ERIC L. ADAMS
President

April 7, 2017

Honorable Melissa Mark-Viverito
New York City Council Speaker
250 Broadway, Suite 1856

New York, NY 10007

Re: Reappointment of Joseph Douek as Borough President Adams’ representative on the New
York City Planning Commission

Dear Speaker Mark-Viverito:

I am writing to inform you that, pursuant to Section 192 of the New York City Charter, I have re-
appointed Joseph Douek to serve as a member of the New York City Planning Commission
(CPC) effective July 1, 2017 for a term of five years.

Mr. Douek is the CEO of Willoughby’s and since 2012 has served as a New York City Planning
Commissioner. Prior to that, from 2001-2012, Mr. Douek has served the City Council as the
Brooklyn representative to the board of directors of the New York City Economic Development
Corporation (EDC) and from 2002-2012 as my predecessor’s representative to the New York City
Industrial Development Agency (IDA) Board. Additionally, Mr. Douek serves on the Board of
Trustees of the Brooklyn Public Library (BPL).
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I look forward to his continued service on behalf of Brookiyn and New York City at large.

Sincerely,

O M—

Eric L. Adams
Brooklyn Borough President

ELA/tb

cc: Marisa Lago, chair, New York City Planning Commission
Winston Von Engel, director, New York City Department of City Planning Brooklyn
Office
Rachel Lauter, executive director, Mayor’s Office of Appointments
Joseph Douek, commissioner, New York City Planning Commission



